
SESSION OF 2006

SUPPLEMENTAL NOTE ON HOUSE BILL NO. 2707

As Amended by House Committee on 

Transportation

Brief*

HB 2707, as amended, would increase the period of time a

person must be seizure free prior to application for a driver’s license,

including a license renewal, from six to 12 months. 

Background

Conferees who testified in support of the bill as introduced were

Representative Jo Ann Pottorff; David Schaefer, CPA; and Carol Ann

Dobbins, Lawrence, Kansas.  Kim Harp, Topeka, Kansas appeared as

opponent.  Martha Bean, Division of Vehicles, Driver Review Section,

provided information about the application process and other related

information.

The House Transportation Committee amendment would restore

the present requirement that a doctor’s report to be based on an

examination occuring no more than three months prior to the date the

report is submitted.  The original bill would have changed this

requirement to no more than 30 days prior to the date the report is

submitted.

Passage of the bill would not significantly affect State Highway

Fund revenues.

———————————

*Supplemental notes are prepared by the Legislative Research

Department and do not express legislative intent. The supplemental note

and fiscal note for this bill may be accessed on the Internet at

http://www.kslegislature.org
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